
TAC MEETING MINUTES 
 
 
February 9, 2022  3:30 P.M.  CITY OF IDAHO FALLS COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
TAC MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
In-Person:       
Micah Austin – Ammon City Administrator                                                                      
Tracy Bono – Ammon Engineer 
Kerry Beutler – I.F. Assistant Community Development Director 
Chris Canfield – I.F. Assistant Public Works Director 
Kent Fugal – I.F. City Engineer 
Mark Layton – ITD District 6 Planner 
 
Via WebEx:  
Aaron Swenson – Iona Representative 
Max Wolf – INL Representative 
 
Members Absent:  
Lance Bates – Bonneville Co. Public Works Director 
Chris Horsley – I.F Recreational Superintendent  
Paul Scoresby – Ucon Representative 
Steve Serr – Bonneville County Planning and Zoning 
 
ALSO PRESENT: BMPO Director Darrell West, Office Assistant Stephanie Gazdik were also 
present in-person.  
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Micah Austin called the meeting to order at 3:39 
 

 
CONSENT ITEMS 

 
MINUTES – TAC Meeting January 19, 2022  
Mark Layton made the motion to approve the minutes of the January 19, 2022,       
TAC Meeting. This was seconded by Kerry Beutler. The vote was unanimous.  
 

 
ACTION ITEMS 

 
No Action Items 

 
 
 
 



 

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 
Long Range Transportation Plan Project Priorities 
Darrell showed the list the current plan projects and their status.  TAC members where asked  
to review the list and send him any changes in status or additions for the 2050 Long Range 
Transportation Plan.  
 
Surface Transportation Block Grant Presentations 
Chris Canfield presented the following Surface Transportations Block Grant projects. 

• Center turn lane, curb and gutter and pathway along the West side of Holmes form 

Castlerock to Sunnyside 
• Pancheri Bridge Deck rehabilitation and right turn lane on Pancheri at Utah Ave 
• 17th & Holmes capacity Improvements 
• E St Memorial to Yellowstone capacity improvement project 
• A mill & overlay on Woodruff from the Meppen Canal to Lincoln 
• Installation of Citywide radar speed limit signs 

 

 
Ammon 1st Street Project 
Tracy explained that the 1st Street project was presented to Mike Simpsons office, when they 
requested project that could be ear mark in the new transportation bill.  The committee 
discussed the process and concluded that to have this funding recognized as coming from a 
different pot of money it should not be included in the STBG.   
It was recommended that the City of Ammon takes the project to District 6 ITD for them to add 
to their projects for the TIP.   
 
 
Meeting adjourned 
 
____________________________________ 
Stephanie Gazdik 
Recording Secretary  
 


